
 

 

 

 

March 21, 2019 
 
Honourable Joe Savikataaq  
Minister of Environment 
Government of Nunavut 
 
Dear Minister Savikataaq: 

Re: Proposed changes to the polar bear sex-selective harvest ratio and the flexible 

quota system (the Proposal) 

At the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board’s (NWMB or Board) March 2019 meeting, 

your Department submitted a Proposal to adjust the polar bear harvest sex ratio to one 

male for every female (1:1), applicable to all Nunavut sub-populations, starting from 

the 2019/2020 harvest season. The Board considered this Proposal during its in-

camera meeting (IC001-2019) on March 8, 2019 and did not to make a decision at this 

time since the harvest sex ratio was also being decided as a part of the Nunavut Polar 

Bear Co-Management Plan (Plan) decision-making process. 

The Board’s decision on the Plan was sent to you on March 20, 2019. On the matter of 

the harvest sex ratio, the Board has decided to adopt a one male to one female (1:1) 

harvest ratio within the Plan (see Section 8.1.2, page 24). In addition to adopting a 1:1 

male: female harvest system, the Board also provided management options such as 

the possibility of switching back to the two male for every female ratio, if female or cub 

survival is low, and a higher or stable population size is desired (see Section 8.1.4, of 

the Plan for more details). 

The Board awaits your decision on the Plan and is open to reconsidering the 

Department’s Proposal after the Plan decision-making process is complete.  

Sincerely, 

 

Daniel Shewchuk 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
 
cc - Drikus Gissing, Director of Wildlife Management, Nunavut Department of  
       Environment                                                                                                                                            
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